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       House Fire in Mattydale Claims One Life 
 
 

Town of Salina, New York – The Onondaga County Sheriff’s Office is investigating a house fire this morning 

in the Town of Salina which has claimed the life of one person.  

 

At approximately 7:07 am this morning, Sheriff’s Deputies along with firefighters from the Mattydale, 

Liverpool, Moyers Corners, North Syracuse and East Syracuse Fire Departments, responded to a reported house 

fire at 423/425 Brookfield Road, Mattydale.  Two of the three occupants inside the duplex style home were able 

to escape from the residence and call 911 after they discovered smoke coming from the first floor. When 

firefighters arrived, they quickly entered the home where discovered and removed the victim who was 

pronounced dead at the scene. It took firefighter less than 30 minutes to get the fire under control, which caused 

extensive damage to the structure.   

 

The Onondaga County Fire Investigators have been called to the scene and are currently working with Sheriff’s 

Detectives to determine the cause and origin of the fire. The identity of the victim and the cause of death are 

under investigation. The American Red Cross is currently working with the surviving occupants on relocating 

them. 
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